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Dear Annette

TXU RESPONSE TO THE OFGEM CONSULTATION ON REGULATION OF GAS AND ELECTRICITY MARKETING

TXU welcomes the opportunity to comment on the proposed new approach to the regulation of gas and electricity marketing.  TXU is committed to competing in this market and agrees with Ofgem that field marketing is an effective method of communicating with customers. 

TXU always takes a responsible attitude to how it conducts its business and this is especially so regarding its sales operations.  TXU is pleased to be a founder member of EnergySure.  We believe that EnergySure represents a strong commitment to improving standards and will help to improve customers’ confidence in the selling process. In addition TXU has introduced a mandatory close of sale script for all contracts secured by telephone. We believe this will help to reduce the number of complaints, cancellations and possible erroneous transfers generated from sales activity.

Proposed enforcement process

It is important that the initial exchange between Ofgem and the supplier gives the opportunity to clarify the situation and recheck the accuracy of data being used. This should be carried out in a private rather than public forum.  Once both parties agree that the data is accurate then it would be appropriate for information to be made public.

TXU believe that the level of complaints per 1000 should be set as an absolute sooner rather than later.  This will give a baseline for suppliers to work towards and an incentive for improvement.  The two-month period post transfer is too short. Whilst we are aware that some complaints may take between six and nine months to reach energywatch, we would suggest that three months would be a more realistic timescale for the vast majority. 

The proposal is based on a static situation, which is not the case.  energywatch selectively stimulate complaints on a regional basis.  This affects companies that have a more regionalised customer base to a greater extent than those with a widespread customer base and consequently distorts the rate at which individual suppliers’ complaints rise.

TXU suggest that compensation should be paid in line with current Guaranteed Standards payments i.e. an automatic payment of £20 for each case of proven misselling.  

As stated in our response to the Ofgem marketing consultation in March, whatever the method by which agents are engaged it is important that they are trained to act responsibly and honestly when dealing with the public. Suppliers must effectively manage them so that miscreant activity is quickly detected and dealt with.  Failure to do so discredits both the individual supplier and the energy supply industry as a whole.  TXU are keen to see overall improvements and look forward to contributing further to work in this area.

Yours sincerely

Mandy Goodwin

Regulatory Relationships Manager
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